Ambassador Sergey Kislyak
Embassy of the Russian Federation
2650 Wisconsin Ave NW

Washington, DC 20007


Dear Ambassador,

I am writing out of concern for the situation of Ildar Dadin, who was arrested in January 2015 when he was holding a single-person picket in support of Charlie Hebdo. Even though he was just a single person, he was charged with holding an unauthorized public assembly, in violation of his basic right of freedom of expression. He was senteced to three years in prison. He reports that he is being tortured during his detention at the prison colony in Segezha (Karelia region), including severe beatings and rape threats.

I call on the Russian authorities to release Ildar Dadin without delay and unconditionally. I also ask you to call for an investigation into allegations of torture at Segezha prison and to ensure that near Mr. Dadin nor any other prisoners there are subject to such treatment.

Sincerely,

